

THE TOWN OF GRANBY BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES February 2, 2021

The regular meeting of the Granby Board of Health was held by conference call/Zoom and opened at 6:30 pm.

Those present were: Dick Bombardier, Lee Lalonde and Herb Abelson, MD

Those in attendance were: Alan Weiss, Gene Os, Lt. O'Grady, Chief Wishart, Nancy Jenks.

1. Board signed the following:

Timesheet for Colleen

Money turnover sheet

Bills - Inspections & mileage for Mike McCain, Assistant Plumbing Inspector.

2021 Installer's Permit renewal for G&G Construction

2021 Food Establishment & Milk license renewal for East Meadow School and Granby Jr/Sr High School

2021 Food Establishment license renewal for Cumberland Farms

Well Permit for lot F Taylor Street

COC for 6 Dian Street, dbox and tank replacement

- 2. A motion was made, seconded and all were in favor to accept the meeting minutes for January 19, 2021.
- 3. The Board reviewed the Title V report for 176 Batchelor Street submitted by Dave Kibbe of Complete Septic Service. The Board received the report as a pass.
- 4. The Board reviewed the application for a disposal system construction permit for replacement of septic tank and d box at 6 Dian Street submitted by Bob Sheehan. The Board approved the application with no restrictions.
- 5. Bob Sheehan submitted an application for a new disposal system construction permit at Lot 5B Chicopee Street. The plans are for a 3 bedroom home. The Board reviewed the plans. The Board approved the application with no restrictions.
- 6. Alan Weiss submitted an application for a repair disposal system construction permit for a complete system replacement at 75 Forge Pond Road. A well variance was requested. The Board reviewed the plans, 5/26/20. The Board approved the well variance 42' to 74'. The Board approved the septic design, subject to fill restrictions, a plumbing permit for the building sewer line, Conservation Commission approval, and submission of water tests six and twelve months after occupancy. The Board will not approve the application until submission of proof of land purchase, and the installation of the new well and abandonment of current well.

- 7. The Board discussed trench permits. Greg Briggs, BI had called the office to ask the Board for input. Dick stated that he will call Greg to discuss.
- 8. The Board discussed COVID vaccine distribution. The Board will meet with the Select Board at their next meeting, February 8 to discuss this. The Board authorized Herb, with his medical background, the authority of the Board to issue public relations communications for navigating registering for the vaccine for town residents. Herb is working on slides to put on GCAM and working on a list of vaccine sites with the COA Director, Chloe Canter for the COA newsletter. The Board agreed that they would follow the existing systems in place and not establish their own vaccination site.
- 9. The Board discussed their desire to stay in compliance with the open meeting laws regarding the rapidly changing vaccination situation. The Board will contact Colleen, call an emergency meeting, or post a meeting 48 hours ahead of time.
- 10. The next regular Board of Health meeting will be held on February 16, 2021 via conference call/zoom.
- 11. The Board adjourned the meeting at 7:45 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Colleen Aberdale, Board of Health Assistant

Richard G. Bombardier, Chair

Lee Lalonde

Herbert T. Abelson, MD